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FLOOD EMERGENCY UPDATE
MAY 9, 2019 6:00 p.m.
Flooding conditions throughout the municipality continue to pose a threat to residents and Town Officials are closely monitoring the water levels with the assistance of the North Bay-Mattawa Conservation Authority and Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry.
Road Closings

Gorman Street from Main to Pine Street





Mattawan Street from Pine Street to Sid Turcotte Park Road 




Bangs Street from Main to Timmins Street





Timmins Street from Water to Bangs Street





Brook Street from Highway 17 to Ottawa Street




Small section at corner of Twelfth & Bissett Street
Evacuation Centre
Mike Rodden Arena and Community Centre




450 Hurdman Street





Opened as of 4:00 p.m. today – will be open 24 hours per day until 




further notice





The Evacuation Centre is open to all residents who have been 





evacuated or who are self-evacuating from their residences
Meals



May 10th Schedule: (will be updated on a daily basis)




Royal Canadian Legion Branch #254 





360 Hurdman Street





will serve Breakfast from 8am to 10am and 





Lunch from Noon to 2 pm





Mattawa Senior Citizens Club





464 Poplar Street





Will serve Dinner from 5pm to 7pm

Town Officials continue to advise that property owners in low lying areas adjacent to the Mattawa and Ottawa Rivers consider and be prepared for possible evacuation of their residences due to increasing water levels.  Please visit  HYPERLINK ""  https://www.getprepared.gc.ca for more information.
· The Mattawa Mental Health Support Centre wishes to advise that outreach peer support is available 24 hours a day during the emergency by contacting 705-744-4567.

· Any resident in need of sand bag support, please call municipal office at 705-744-5611. 
· A sand bag return location will be prepared and advised of once the emergency situation has stabilized.
Special Advisory for Residents

The bridge connecting Main Street to Highway 533 is NOT closed.  

The Northeast Region Ministry of Transportation management office states: 

“I inspected both bridges, Site 43X-0092/B0 today due to concerns with the flood and high water level. Both structures were found in safe condition, no movements of the structures have been observed at the time of the inspection. Water level was approximately 3 ft below bottom of the trusses. 

Stay away from areas impacted by the flood to ensure safety of workers and volunteers working diligently to keep water levels from reaching homes.  
Watch for changing conditions and take precautionary measures, including:

· Heed road signs warning of closures

· Don’t attempt to drive on flooded roads

· Protect properties in low-lying areas at risk of water damage

For more information on flooding, call the municipal office at 705-744-5611.  For Emergency Services call: 911
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